SPECIAL MEETING OCT. 24, 1988

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Courtney at 7:30 p.m. Present were Courtney, Marg Knoll, Connie Reed, Alvin Block, Jerry Trinklein, Gene Palmreuter. Absent was Janet McClintock.

Members of the Taymouth Township Planning Commission were present to discuss rezoning of their section 13 adjacent to our section 18 from A-2 to R-2, where water and sewer were in that area or if it was proposed for that area. They asked if the proposed sewer was to go through part of Taymouth Township.

Building codes were discussed. Both townships use the Uniform Building code. Taymouth Planning Commission then voted to allow only cinder blocks or cement not wood for basements or foundations of new buildings.

Tim Courtney stated that since he owns property in area we are considering for rezoning (Gera Road near Birch Run Road) he will refrain from voting on any matter pertaining to the area.

Motion to adjourn at 8:20 by John Eaton, supported by Alvin Block. Motion carried.

Connie Reed, secretary